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September 28, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance that would authorize the King County Executive to extend and amend the sewage disposal agreement between King County and the Alderwood Water and Wastewater District (District) consistent with the direction from the King County Council. The public would benefit from this legislation as it continues a long-term agreement between the District and County for sewage treatment and disposal. King County provides wholesale sewage treatment services to 34 local sewer utilities through agreements with those parties.
This ordinance authorizes a 20-year extension of the sewage disposal contract with the District and, therefore, also furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of protecting water quality in our region.
The basic provisions of the sewage disposal agreements are identical, obligating the local utilities to deliver to the County all sewage and industrial waste they collect, and requiring the County to accept and treat the sewage and industrial waste delivered to County facilities by the local utilities. 
The amendment would
· Extend the contract term from 2036 to 2056.
· Permit the County to enact out-of-cycle sewer rate increases in emergency situations.
· Obligate the District to agree to any future amendment regarding the terms for sewage disposal and payment that may be proposed by the County and agreed to by those agencies representing 90 percent of the ratepayer base and 90 percent of the agencies.
· Memorialize in the agreements the King County Council’s adopted policy that the sewage treatment capacity charge will be set at a level that, when combined with the monthly sewer rate paid by new customers, will ensure that new customers pay 95 percent of the cost of the facilities necessary to serve them.
· Provide the terms for a strategic flow swap that optimize the District’s operation of its local wastewater conveyance system while protecting the County’s investment in regional conveyance and treatment services.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Pam Elardo, P.E., Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 
206-684-1236, or pam.elardo@kingcounty.gov.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff
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